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The new year is in full swing with lots of fun coming  

your way.  As we celebrate ole’ man Winter, January  

27
th

 kicks off CHWC’s winter  dance fundraiser  –  

“Dancing Through The Decades” – chaired by Jan  

Rudin and Elizabeth D’Andrea.  So, dig out your  

favorite outfit, put on your dancing shoes, and join the  

fun twisting the night away.  Don’t miss the opportunity to bid in 
the auction for some exciting 
and unique “experiences” we 

February brings us new hope!  While the 
month of February is short, it is filled with 
lots of love and sweet surprises. On Valen-
tine’s day, CHWC will be “Stepping into 
Fashion” at our February luncheon Fashion 
Show, and fundraising event.  Chairs Del Gil-
lespie, Debby Blackie, Myrta Keelan and 
their creative committee members have 
planned a very special experience and one 
you don’t want to miss! Sign-up now, as seat-
ing is going quickly. 

March will wrap up this year’s final fundraising 
events with our Spring “Blooming Bunco 
Bash” (chaired by Sharon Davis and Mary 
Lou Kosty) and our ever popular Mah 
Jongg Tournament -“Dragons Roar”, 
chaired by Diane Edwards.  Volunteers are 
needed and welcomed – be a part of making a 
difference! 



All my best 
            Cheryl 
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Jan Rudin and Elizabeth D’Andrea have worked hard to bring in these fund-
raisers which are of paramount importance toward fulfilling our mission.  Addi-
tionally, Mary Stansfield has planned and organized many wonderful small fun 
group activities.   

 

January 24
th
 marks the last planned Bus Trip to Brownwood for “Wining, Din-

ing and Shopping.”  A few of the many “Let’s Try It Out” activities coming up 
include a series of workshops on preparing for life’s major events, VIP Polo Ex-
perience, Black Diamond Golf Scramble and much, much more.  

 

Lastly, I want to say a few words about the future of the club.  This year’s Nom-
inating Committee has a tremendous task to fulfill.  They are in the process of 
identifying and assembling a Slate of Officers to fill the upcoming Officer vacan-
cies of President, 1

st
 Vice President, 2nd Vice President, Treasurer, and Sec-

retary. Members are encouraged to self-nominate; please give this serious 
thought and contact Marcia Porterfield (committee chair) if you are interested.  
The 2024-2025 Slate of Officers will be presented at our March luncheon to 
the membership for consideration.  Once again, I encourage YOU to step for-
ward into a leadership position and commit to making a difference!  The new 
CHWC year is like a blank book, and we all hold the pen in our hands to write 
the next chapter. I look forward to seeing your name in the next chapter! 
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GET CONNECTED 

A message from Steve Howard, Citrus County 
BOCC Executive Director 

“It was a pleasure speaking with you at the 
CHWC January Luncheon.  I look forward to 
visiting with you in the future to provide additional 
updates about Citrus County’s planning, growth, 
and overall strategic plan.”   Steve Howard 

Mr. Howard encourages CHWC members to sign up to receive the latest 
updates and information from your Citrus County Board of County Commis-
sions (BOCC).   If you would like to receive e-communications from the 
BOCC, please forward your name and email address to Elizabeth Gannon 
elgannon1350@gmail.com.   

Time to Elect Your Club’s Leadership Team 
 

The following positions are available and we encourage interested mem-
bers to self-nominate by contacting Marcia Porterfield at porter-
field1921@gmail.com.  

 

• President (also available as a co-position) 

• First Vice President (also available as a co-position) 

• Second Vice President (also available as a co-position) 

• Secretary (also available as a co-position) 

• Treasurer (also available as a co-position) 
 

The slate of officer candidates will be announced in March and nomina-
tions will also be taken from the floor at the March Luncheon.   

Elections will be held at the April Luncheon and our new Executive Board 
will be installed at the May Luncheon. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR MEMBERSHIP 

mailto:elgannon1350@gmail.com
mailto:porterfield1921@gmail.com
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CHWC Membership Committee News 

Our membership year closed on December 31
st

 and we have 372 members.  We 
are delighted to have 57 new members that have joined our club over the past year.  
 

Please welcome our newest members: 

Kathy Brennan and Diane Boulware 
 

Memberships for the 2024-2025 year will start on March 1, 2024.  The new appli-
cation will be in the March newsletter and at the March luncheon. 
 

Thank you for being a member of the CHWC and we look forward to seeing you at 
the many events that are being held during the rest of the 2023-2024 year. 
 

Dawn Holley and Debby Blackie 

Membership Co-Chairs 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR MEMBERSHIP 

March Citrus Hills Women’s Club Luncheon Speaker 

The Citrus Hills Women’ Club is pleased to 
announce its March luncheon speaker.   

Our very own Michelle Weidenbenner, a 
Citrus Hills Women’s Club member and 
resident of Bellamy Ridge, Terra Vista, will 
light a little fire under us with her talk, 
“Five Things Every Woman Should Em-
brace Before She Dies.”   

  

Michelle is a TEDx speaker, coach, and 
award-winning author of several best-
selling books. 

Michelle Weidenbenner 
Chief Hope Builder 
Author, Speaker, Unhackable Coach 
and Podcaster 
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Linda coached her daughters 5-8
th

 grade softball team for 4 years earning 3 championships. She 
donated the trophies to the team sponsor, Dairy Queen, who gave the team ice cream after every win! 

Linda  held offices in the Ladies Auxiliary from Secretary to President.  The Auxiliary raised substantial 
sums of money to purchase firefighting equipment, including new Fire engines and EMS Vehicles. 

Linda worked at Atlantic Electric, a public utility covering the southern third of NJ.  She retired as Man-
ager of Real Estate and Right of Way responsible for all utility infrastructure, real property asset management, 
legal filings to the NJ Board of Public Utilities and securing right-of way easements. 

Linda became a Licensed Real Estate Agent.  She was one of a few women in South Jersey practicing 
Commercial, Industrial, Land Development and Residential Real Estate.  Linda attended Cape Atlantic 
Community College earning an Associate in Applied Science, Business Management.  After five years 
of study and experience, Linda earned her SR/WA designation (College Certifications in Real Estate Law, En-
gineering, Appraisal and Negotiations) with the International Right of Way Assn of North America.  Linda 
couldn’t stay retired and worked part time for several Fortune 500 companies: Tyco Int’l, Spherion and Cisco 
Systems.   

Linda took a position with Johnson Controls Inc. and retired as US Manager of Field Licensing Compliance for 
three JCI companies.  While at JCI, she earned her Six Sigma Green Belt, CI (Continuous Im-
provement) Practitioner Certification. 

In 2021, Linda and her husband moved to Citrus Hills. Linda joined CHWC in 2021-22 to meet new peo-

ple and contribute to charitable causes.   Linda served one year as 2nd VP and is looking forward to fund 
raising and group events with the Club. 

Open Secret:  Linda had three long careers in corporate management, Atlantic Electric, Cisco Systems and 
JCI.  Through organizational management and cost analysis she saved the companies hun-
dreds of thousands of dollars.  Her proficiency as an efficiency expert was key to being hired full time 
and upper management success in three careers. 

Wish: That my loved ones, family and friends, are healthy and prosperous. My gratitude to Jesus Christ 
for all that he has given me. 

Name:  Linda Gasko              Member Since: 2021 
State:   New Jersey               Birth Month:    August 
 
Facts:  Linda was born in Atlantic City, NJ.   She met her  
husband John in High School; she was a cheerleader, and  
he was a varsity football player. The HS Sweethearts married 
and raised two children, John and Jennifer.  Linda was active in 
the PTA and President of Holy Spirit High School’s Girls Crew 
Club. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR MEMBERSHIP 
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Scholarship Committee News 
I was most fortunate to be able to spend the holidays with my children and 
grandchildren.  We laughed a lot and had some pretty interesting and meaningful 
conversations in the pool and after dinner, sipping Shirley temples and strawber-
ry margaritas.  It was very special to spend quality time with them. 

Living here in Citrus Hills, we do not have the opportunity to see children often, ex-
cept if you go to Publix in the afternoon, or perhaps to get ice cream on the week-
end.  But there are many children living here in our county. Some of them are doing 
fine.  Many of them are not.  Because we don’t see them often in our neighbor-
hoods, we can forget about them.  

Life is definitely different for the children of 2024 than it was when my children 
were growing up. It’s different for those who are doing well and those who struggle. 
There are new stresses for both parents and their offspring.  A significant num-
ber of families in our county are living in poverty and/or in abusive homes. Family 
life has changed for many, work has changed, and social media has virtually trans-
formed the conversation between a child and his family and a child and his friends.  
If indeed there is any conversation! 

Most of the changes for teenagers are not new.  They are still physical, cognitive, 
and social.  It is the environment we are living in, however, that has changed. Our 
children are living in a fast-paced, perpetually plugged in world, and this sets the 
tone for everything they experience. What do we want from them and how can 
we help them? 

We want our children to grow up to have meaningful, satisfying lives, to have a 
strong work ethic and to leave our country better than they found it. We want them 

to be honest, kind, empathetic, and have a sense 
of responsibility. And we would like them to be gen-
erous with time and possessions, and have patience, 
humility, and self-esteem.  That is a lot! What can we 
do to support them? 

We can support the idea that every child deserves 
a strong education that will prepare him or her to 
participate meaningfully in our society, whether it 
be in the trades or the professions, whether it be 
in supporting roles or leading roles.  Even though 
we don’t always see the children, they need us.  We 
need to do what we can to motivate them to become 
productive members of our society. 

Being an active and contributing member of the 
CHWC’s scholarship efforts is one way to make a 
difference.  We are proud to announce that we 

raised $460 in scholarship donations at the January luncheon, bringing our total do-
nations for the club year thus far to $1,640.  We thank you for your generosity and 
ask that you continue to support our efforts at the upcoming fundraisers and events. 
Our $100 Scholarship Raffle winner in January was Claire Lindley.  Congratu-
lations, Claire! 
 

Marcia Schenker and Nanette Mitchell 

CHWC Scholarship Committee Co-Chairs 

Pictured:  Nanette Mitchell, Claire Lindley 
and Marcia Schenker 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR MEMBERSHIP 
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Member Support Committee News 

In the past month the Committee sent cards to Annie Haas, Mary 
Stansfield, Jean Petruska, and Del Gillespie's husband Char-
ley. A sympathy card was also sent to Lorraine Snyder in 
memory of her husband Jerry. A memorial donation was 
made in his name to the American Kidney Fund. 
 
If you know of someone who needs a bit of sunshine whether it is 
a card or a call, please contact Pam Brink at (352)513-4120 or 
pambrink49@gmail.com or Marcia Porterfield at (734)223-
2026 or porterfield1921@gmail.com 
 
Each month at the luncheon there is a clipboard where members 
can write down the name of someone who needs a card or call. 
That is another way you can let the member support team know 
that someone needs a bit of sunshine. 
 
At the January luncheon Bette June Egan shared "The Prayer 
of Peace" written by Helen Steiner Rice from The Poems and 
Prayers of Helen Steiner Rice. Thank you Bette June for  shar-
ing these words of inspiration with us. They are much appreciat-
ed. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR MEMBERSHIP 

mailto:pambrink49@gmail.com
mailto:porterfield1921@gmail.com


Community and Charity Supports Citrus 
County 

Drive Through 
Wednesday January 24

th
 Drive Through at Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church on Norvell Bryant.  CHWC is collecting non-
perishable food, unopened cat and dog food, clothing, 
household goods, personal items for 
women and children.  Items will be dis-
tributed to the Family Resource Center, 
Pet Meals (supplement to Meals on 
Wheels) for Seniors and CASA (abuse 
shelter). 

 

Wanted 
Coordinator for the reading program at Carter Street School. 

1-2 hours per month, book selection, reading ability, organize 
readers, and enjoy the little ones!  Contact Judy Stone if interest-
ed at: 734-347-1001 or 
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CHARITY EVENTS AND NEWS 



Pets Need Your Help  
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CHWC Paw Pantry Needs: 

• Unopened dry or canned dog food 

• Unopened dry or canned cat food 

• Dog or Cat Treats and Kitty Litter 

• Watch for BOGOS at Publix's Pet 

aisle/ any brand or size.  
Please bring to drive-thrus and Pet designated 

luncheons.  

 

For more Information contact:   
Karen Settle 708-205-7037. You can have large 

food orders delivered directly to  Karen’s 

Home from Amazon or Chewy —please let 

Pets are often the only consistent 
companion many seniors have and 
are often considered part of the family.  
Seniors would rather go hungry them-
selves than not feed their pet.  Pet 
Meals is supplemental to Meals on 
Wheels.  Pet food is not guaranteed, 
and seniors rely on the generosity 
of the community.    

   

By donating monthly to the CHWC 
Paw Pantry program, we can make a 
difference in the lives of over 125 
seniors with pets.  We collected a 
total of 2,008 pounds of dog and cat 
food in 2022—2023.  329  lbs. was 
collected in January 2024. 

For Your Convenience 

Send food directly to Karen Settle:  
1182 N. Hunt Club Dr., Hernando, FL. 

34442 

679 lbs. 

August =   

586 lbs. 

424 lbs. 

1,088 lbs. 

1,273 lbs. 

1,602 lbs. 

CHARITY EVENTS AND NEWS 
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FUND RAISERS AND NEWS 
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 MORE 2023-2024 CHWC FUNDRAISERS  

FUND RAISERS AND NEWS 

April 12, 2024 CHWC Spring Golf 

Tournament.   

Mah Jongg 
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FUND RAISERS AND NEWS 

Special Invitation from the Fashion Show 
Chair & Co-Chairs 

Prepare yourselves for the most anticipated Fashion Show of the 
year! This promises to be a fresh, new, epic, and out-of-the-box ex-
perience. Don't miss the highlight of the event, "Take me Back in 
Time," where we'll rewind the clock with fashions from 2015 to the 
present. Revamp your Valentine’s Day plans now and secure your 
spot for the February luncheon by dressing in pink or red attire – 
all attendees are encouraged to wear our themed colors. 
The theme for 2024 is "Stepping into Fashion," showcasing sever-
al of our club's talented models presenting Wisteria's Spring cloth-
ing fashions. The event kicks off at 10 a.m., featuring Runway Raf-
fle Sales, Silent Auction Sales, Door Prizes, Designer Money 
Trees, and Centerpiece Sales, ensuring there's something for eve-
ryone. Please bring your cash, credit cards, and checkbooks to 
actively participate in this fundraiser. 

We eagerly anticipate your presence on Wednesday, February 
14, 2024. Doors open at 10 a.m.  The business meeting will begin 
15 minutes early, starting at  11:15 a.m. 

Looking forward to a stylish and memorable event! 

Warm regards, 

Del Gillispie Chair, Citrus Hills Women’s Club Fashion 
Show 2024  and Co-chairs: Myrta Keelan                       

and Debby Blackie 



PAGE 13  
FUND RAISERS AND NEWS 
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BUS TRIPS, ACTIVITIES,  WORKSHOPS 

Cash prizes, raffle items, Share the Wealth 

Profits 

, Inc. 
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Dragons Roar Mah Jongg Tournament 

2024 
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BUS TRIPS, ACTIVITIES,  WORKSHOPS 

Financial Aspects of Estate Planning             *Jim McLaughlin 

Monday February 5   2:00-4:00 pm                   SVP Investments—Raymond James 

 

Legal Aspects of Estate Planning                    *John Clardy III, Esq. 

Monday February 19  10:00—11:30 am             Board Certified Elder Law Attorney 
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BUS TRIPS, ACTIVITIES,  WORKSHOPS 
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BUS TRIPS, ACTIVITIES,  WORKSHOPS 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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January 2024 Luncheon Photos 
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